SAC Board Meeting Minutes – October 24, 2015
Ottawa, ON

Sylvain Bourque – SB – Chair
Stephen Szikora – SS

Jay Allardyce – JA – Recording Secretary

Al Hoar – AH

George Domaradzki – GD
Friday, October 23th, 2015

1. COPA Reception
· The board attended the COPA reception to network with the COPA board of directors and COPA office personnel
Saturday, October 24th, 2015
Meeting called to order at 8:30 am
2. Acceptance of March & September Meeting Minutes

· Meeting minutes from March and September meetings are approved by the board and will be posted on the SAC website

3. SAC Supplies & Inventory
· The SAC Office has a lot of product inventory that’s not moving (pins, key chains, books, etc)

· Discussed need to clear out this inventory and possibly utilizing the 2016 AGM to reduce inventory
· Going forward, only essential products will be held by SAC (hard cover logbooks, student logbooks, instructor manuals, cockpit checklists)

4. CRA Audit
· Audit response was provided to CRA on September 26, 2015

· SS provided an extremely detailed and comprehensive response

· The board wishes to thank SS for the significant amount of work he put into this response

· We have not yet received feedback on the audit

5. 2016 AGM

· Plans in the works the 2016 AGM

· Plan is to hold the AGM in Montreal in mid-March

· Tentative date is Saturday, March 12, 2016

6. 2016 Board Elections

· Elections in 2016 for Eastern Zone, Eastern Ontario Zone & Alberta Zone

· JA to be the returning office for the 2016 election

7. Vacant Pacific Zone Director Position

· Pacific Zone Directorship is still vacant
· Need to find a volunteer to assume this role

8. Review of Investments & Accounts
· $1.3M is under management with BMO Nesbitt Burns with ~$300K currently in cash in high interest savings account
· ~$200K currently in cash with RBC 
· Need to move portion of cash with RBC over to investment accounts – plan to move $100K over to BMO Nesbitt Burns into high interest savings account
· Signing authorities on the accounts have now been updated – SS & GD are signing authorities on the accounts and investment accounts
· RBC has a branch that manages non-profits – SS to explore switching to this branch

· SS to perform an audit on the RBC account

· Finance committee was formed several meetings ago but has yet to meet

· Finance committee to meet in early December and work towards an investment policy statement to provide to SAC’s investment manager in early 2016
9. Budget Review
· On target for membership fees of $66K
· Discussed reviewing directors & officers insurance to explore a less expensive

· FTSC expected to use budgeted amount
· Full amount utilized for youth bursary program

· Club marketing program budgeted at $5K – only small portion of budget amount has been utilized

· Safety Improvement Grant budgeted at $40K but only $5K has been spent to date – unspent amounts can be carried over to next year

· 2016 budget to be discussed at January phone meeting

10. Youth Bursary

· David Collard chaired the youth bursary program in 2015

· $13,500 was spent on bursaries

· 33 youth from 11 different clubs benefited from the bursary program

11. Review of Membership Report

· Total SAC membership as of October 2015 is 981 compared to 993 in 2014

12. Junior Team Expenses for 2015 and Program Going Forward
· Emmanuel Cadieux attending the 2015 World Junior Soaring Championships

· Initial budget for Emmanuel attending is $18,450
· SS to review the budgeted amount and assess
· Discussed possibility of revisiting how we fund junior pilots and possibly focusing on sending more juniors to national and regional contests
· Board to discuss with Sporting Committee new funding schemes for junior pilots
13. Safety Improvement Grant
· Terms of reference for the Safety Improvement Grant are now posted on the SAC website

· Safety Improvement Grant budgeted at $40K but only $5K has been spent to date 

· Unspent amounts can be carried over to next year

· Clubs have been notified of their allocation and each director to reach out to their club to encourage use of the grant

· Dan Cook to provide an overview of the grant program expenditures in the FTSC report

14. free flight Editorial Transition
· Tony is stepping down as free flight editor and the transition to the new editor is occurring
· Doug Scott is the new editor and Bill Cole is doing the layout

· Doug and Bill are spearheading the publication of the next issue
· Compensation to the new editor will be the same as the current editor

· Disbursement to individual doing layout will be editor’s responsibility
15. Website Update
· Website is running well and is fairly stable with no technical glitches
· Our technical contractor continues to maintain the website satisfactorily

· Discussed need for a website content editor to keep the website content fresh
· JA to discuss position with possible candidate

· Need to add bilingual content to the website – web editor may manage translation process as well

· Board agrees to allocate $2,500 to this position for 2016

16. 75th Anniversary of the Air Cadets

· Suggestion came from one of the clubs to do something for the 75th Anniversary of the Air Cadet program

· Discussion on some potentials options of things that could be done to honor the 75th Anniversary of the Air Cadets
· The board will explore some options to honor the 75th Anniversary over the next few months and discuss in the next meeting

17. Rideau Valley Air Park Shares

· SAC was gifted shares for the Rideau Valley Air Park several years ago

· GD to touch base with Air Park treasurer to understand what can be done if share certificates cannot be located

Next meeting by phone in January
Next in-person meeting at the AGM in Montreal
Meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm

